

Arms Control + Disarmament OF AMERICA TO TI

adelman, Ken

April 14, 1983

Honorable Robert Dole United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Dole:

Now that the Senate deliberations on my nomination for Director of the Arms Control and Disarmament Agency have been completed, we must work together vigorously to make greater progress on a strong arms control program.

I am personally convinced that we can fashion arms control measures that advance U.S. foreign policy goals, that further our national security, that effectively reduce nuclear weapons, and that infuse greater stability in the world.

I deeply appreciate your support of my confirmation and will work tirelessly to warrant the trust you have bestowed on me. I do hope that we will work closely together for real reductions in nuclear weapons. Close consultations with you and with all Members of the Senate can measurably help our arms control efforts and can reinforce a bipartisan approach to these critical issues which, probably above all other issues, must be bipartisan to be effective.

I look forward to the times ahead with enthusiasm and optimism.

Sincerely,

Kenneth L. Adelman

Your support has meant a great deal to me.